REGULAR COUNCIL MEETING 

TUESDAY, JANUARY 19, 2021
6:30 P.M.

Mayor Englebretson called the regular monthly Council meeting to order at 6:30 p.m. with council members Bobrofsky, Brock, Froeba, Geier, Gluch-Voss, Lindner, Prein and Schultz present.

Citizen present was Teresa Hall.

Clerk Toufar verified the postings.

No corrections or additions were made to the January 19, 2021 council agenda.

 Motion was made by Geier to approve the minutes from the December 15, 2020, regular Council meeting, seconded by Schultz.  Motion carried. 


Treasurer’s report was approved on a motion made by Bobrofsky, seconded by Gluch-Voss.  Motion carried.

Utility Committee-No meeting held.  
Police/Fire and Ambulance Committee– No meeting held. Chief Kubista reported on Policies 3-5-1 Use of Force and 3-6-1 Use of Deadly Force.  Police committee meeting will be held at a later date. 
Finance/City View Committee –No meeting held.
Library Committee – Meeting was held on January 11, 2021.  Bobrofsky reported Elroy Roedel was elected president and Barb Kingsbury was elected vice president of the library board.  Bobrofsky reported that in 2020 the circulation was 10,813 items and in 2019 circulation was 15,579 items.  Numbers are down due to Covid 19.  Next Library meeting will be held on February 8, 2021.
Personnel Committee-No meeting held.

Park & Recreation – No meeting held.

Planning Commission – No meeting held.

Mayor’s Report-  Mayor Englebretson wanted to thank Gluch-Voss for all her years of service on the Loyal City Council.

New Business-  Lindner reported on possibly starting a new community garden on one of the empty lots in the City View Estates.  This has been referred back to the utility committee.  Geier reported on getting the ice skating rink back in Loyal.  It will take about 30,000 gallons of water.  Geier reported that he looked at getting liner, but after talking with Terry Weyer decided that they should put down regrind so we have a hard service.  This has been referred to the park committee to start looking at in the spring.


Bobrofsky made a motion to approve bartender license for Olivia Horn seconded by Prein.  Motion carried.
Geier made the motion to approve vouchers in the following amounts:

GENERAL FUND: $215,488.33         
WATER UTILITY: $86,270.13
WASTEWATER UTILITY: $25,109.83
Seconded by Froeba.  Motion carried.  

Geier made the motion to adjourn, seconded by Brock.  Motion carried.

Shannon Toufar, City Clerk/Treasurer, January 19, 2021
